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Address: 
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Principal: 

Winston Hughes 
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Megan Wesley 
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School Administration 
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Lenore Curtis 
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Andrew Thomas 
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Kathy Rindfleish 

Torie McMaster 
 

Secretary: 

Allison Mudford 
 

Treasurer: 

Lucinda Miller 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“The virtue is in the struggle not the prize” 

P&C Meetings 
 

Third Tuesday 

 each month  

@ 6.30pm 

CCS Staff Room 

CCS Calendar of Events -  Week 9A 

March 
Tues 26th 

 Primary Zone Soccer 
 School Photos 

Fri 29th 
 White Card Training 
 Primary Zone Rugby League 

 

ALL ROADS TO THE 
ROYAL EASTER SHOW 

Coolah Central School has just been chosen as the one lucky recipient of a 
fully paid excursion for 4 days to the Sydney Royal Easter Show. 
 
The All Roads to the Royal Program was awarded to the Coolah Central 
School Agriculture, Primary Industries and Cattle Club students. It includes 
return transport from Coolah, accommodation, all meals, exclusive behind 
the scenes tours of the Woodchop Arena, Announcers Box, District 
Exhibits, reserve seating for the Grand Parade, tour and experience of 
animal competitions, produce and pavilions, networking functions with 
RAS members, reserved seating for the evening entertainment including 
the FMX team, night spectacular, the Sydney Royal Rodeo series and much 
much more.  All this for 40 students, parents and teachers of our school.  
 
We are staying at The Kings School Parramatta and will be cheering on 
Korina in the Junior Judging events during the week. On the Tuesday, we 
are having lunch with the winner and runners up of the Showgirl 
competition, so it would be great to see former Coolah Central School 
student Sarah White - Good Luck!  



A big thankyou to all parents who came to 
the P+C Annual General Meeting last 
Tuesday. Congratulations to Andrew 
Thomas who was elected President, Kath 
Rindfliesh elected Vice President, Tori 
Martin elected Second Vice President, 

Lucinda Miller who was elected as Treasurer and 
Allison Mudford elected as Secretary. The P+C is keen 
to involve more parents and caregivers and will trial a 
3.15pm meeting next term, with child minding available 
in the school library, in an effort to allow more people to 
attend. 
 
The school executive team has made a minor change to 
our mobile phone policy. This has been due to concerns 
about students viewing inappropriate online content. 
Students are now required to put phones away as soon 

as they enter school grounds in the morning. If students 
need to contact home, or parents need to contact 
students during the school day, they are to go through 
the school office where staff will pass on messages. 
 
The canteen will no longer offer credit or allow people to 
set up an account from next term. All purchases must 
be paid for at the time of purchase. Students who 
require support with food at school will be provided for. 
They are to see the Principal or Deputy Principal. It 
would be appreciated that anyone with outstanding 
money owed to the canteen finalise their account before 
the end of term. 
  
As always I can be contacted at the school should you 
have any enquiries. 

Principal News with Mr Hughes    

Some absolutely fabulous things happening at 
Coolah Central this week. All of the Primary 
staff have had training today on Introductory 
Robotics for the Classroom, this is an exciting 
branch of STEM that we look to introducing to 

the students throughout the Primary in the very near 
future. 
 

There will be White Card training for many of the 
secondary students this week, this training enables 
students to attend work placement sites that require this 
card and will also be very valuable to many of them as 
they seek employment post school.  
 

Students from Years 4 to 6 will attend the Zone Rugby 
League Carnival in Coonabarabran this Friday. We have 
17 students attending and we wish them all the best of 
luck. 
 

I am out of the school this Thursday and Friday attending 
the Western Area Deputy Principal Conference in Dubbo. 
At this conference we will be doing a lot of work with 
Amber Hawken a psychologist who founded the Calm 
Mind Project. I look forward to being able to bring some 
great ideas to help students back into the school.  
 

Have a great week. 

Relieving Deputy Principal News with Ms Parrotta    

Tues 4/4 
Thurs 28/3

$6 
Shepherds Pie 

&  

Garlic Bread 

Honey Mustard 

Chicken & 

Rice 

Secondary PBL 

Raffle Winners 

Yr 10 Ethan - Science 
Yr 10 Gian - HSIE 
Yr 7 Jessica - TAS 

Yr 7 Braiden - HSIE 

Students receive a $5.00 voucher to spend at the  

School Canteen. 
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Well done to our  Year 12 
students who successfully 
ran a fundraising BBQ at the 
State Elections on Saturday. 

Our NEW LOOK PRIMARY SCHOOL 
CAPTAINS FOR 2019. 

SECONDARY SCHOOL ASSESSMENT/ASSIGNMENTS 

Year 7 
 Maths - completion of class exercises 
 English - Character Profile Booklets (Due Monday 8th April) 
 English - Film Techniques Test (Mon 1st April) 

Year 8 

 History - Viking Shield Assessment (Due Week 10) 
 English - Novel study - Essay (Due 2/4) & all chapter exercises up to date 
 Maths - Weekly Homework Booklet 
 Maths assignment due 5.4.2019 

Year 9 

 Maths (Green) - Weekly Homework Booklet  
 Maths (Green) assignment due 4.4.2019 
 English (Green) - Poetry Test (3/4) & Revision of Language Features  
 

Year 10 

 Maths (Green) - Weekly Homework Booklet  
 Maths (Green) assignment due 4.4.2019 
 English (Green) - Poetry Test (3/4) & Revision of Language Features 
 Science - Topic Test (Due 8th April) 
 Geography -  Investigative Study Due 2nd April 

Year 11 

 Advanced English – ‘Reading to Write’ Speech Task Due Friday Week 9 
 Maths - Complete class exercises 
 Geography - SGP (ongoing; Final due 31st May) 
 English Studies – Work Report Due 29/3 

Year 12 

 All class work to be up-to-date 
 Modern History - All booklets up-to-date 
 Advanced English: TS Eliot Booklets—Last Day of  Term 
 PDHPE - ensuring class work up to date 

Can parents and guardians please check students diaries as there  
may be additional homework or teacher correspondence  
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K—6 News 

Last Thursday Mrs McMaster and Mrs O’Neill took a large number of students to Dunedoo for the 

David Peachey/Russell Richardson Rugby League Shield. Congratulations to all of our footy 

players, thank you to Mrs McMaster and Mrs O’Neill for their organisation and also a very special 

thank you to our coaches on the day, your expertise was invaluable. 
 

Our school will be taking part in ‘The Big Vegie Crunch’ on Thursday 4th April, 2019. This is an 

initiative by the Government to encourage all children to regularly enjoy vegetables and fruit. As we 

usually have our Crunch and Sip daily at 12pm, we will be having our Big Vegie Crunch on this day 

at the regular time. Please ensure you support your students by packing them an extra piece of fruit 

or vegetable to enjoy with their peers.  
 

Swimming for sport will continue each Friday while the weather is warm, so please keep sending 

swimmers, towel and sunscreen and pool entry money for those who do not have a season ticket. 
 

The Year 5/6 team who participated in the Terry McGoldrick Rugby 7’s carnival in Coonabarabran 

have been nominated to play in the Rugby 7’s Finals in Tamworth on April 11th. NSW Rugby have 

still not confirmed a venue for this competition so notes are yet to be sent out. As soon as a venue 

has been confirmed, students participating in this event will receive a note home. 
 

This Friday is Zone Rugby League in Coonabarabran. Notes for this went out on Monday and are 

due back in by Wednesday. Please be aware there is NO BUS for this event. 
 

Support Unit celebrated International Down Syndrome Day on Thursday the 21st March. Students 

and staff wore odd socks and enjoyed party food and some class games to celebrate the occasion. 



K—6 News 

Homework and Assignments Due 

Kindergarten/ 
Year 1 

Homework 
Home reading 
Spelling 
 
 
 

Kindergarten 

 Homework– unit 7 

 Home Reading– please practise 
reader daily and return each day. 

 Sight words– please have a go at 
writing out these words each night.. 

Year 1 

 Homework book– unit 8 

 Home Reading– please encourage 
your child to read each day for about 
10 minutes (or more) 

 Spelling- please practise daily. 

Year 1/2 Homework Contract 
 
Spelling 
 
Home Readers 

Students are to complete homework contract 
8 this week. 
Students are to write their words out each 
night. 
Students are to read each night and fill in 
there reading log.  
 

Year 3 Spelling 
 
Homework 
Reading 
 
 
 

* Spelling sound this week is ‘f’ fish ‘ff’ cliff, 
and ‘ph’ phone. 
* Contract 8. 
* Please read every night and remember to 
complete you nightly Home Reading Log and 
return it when you have reached your 
milestone. 

Year 4 Homework 
 
Spelling:  
 
Reading:   

 Contract 9 Due Friday.  
 

 Sound this week is  o’ as in ‘orange’                                                                  
and ‘a’ as in ‘watch’ 

 Please remember to read for 15-20 
minutes each night. 

Year 5/6O Homework 
Spelling words 
 
5-20 minutes of reading 
 
Year 5 Geography 
 
 

* Contract 8 
Spelling focus ‘o’ as in ‘orange’ and ‘a’ as in 
‘watch’ 
Daily 
 
Research task is due April 3rd. Any 
questions please feel free to contact Mrs 
O’Neill 
 

Year 5/6W Homework 
Spelling 
 
20 minutes reading 
 
Year 5 Geography 
 
 
 

* Contract 8 
* Spelling focus ‘o’ as in ‘orange’ and ‘a’ as in 
‘watch’ 
Daily 
 
Research task is due April 3rd. Any 
questions please feel free to contact Mrs 
O’Neill. 

Learning & 
Support 

Homework 
Spelling words 
 
 
15-20 minutes of reading 

* Contract 7 
* Spelling focus ‘f’ as in ’fish’, ’ff’ as in ‘cliff’ 
and ‘ph’ as in ‘phone’. 
 
Daily 



Australian History Competition  

Year 7 - Year 12 
  

Fee: $6.00 per student 
 

 

Entries Close: 1st April 2019  Sitting Date: 5th June 2019 
 

Name:…………………………..  Year:…… 
 

Total enclosed:…………….. 
 

Parent/Guardian’s Signature…………………………………… 
 

Date:…………………... 

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
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PEACHEY/RUSSELL RICHARDSON CUP 
 

On Thursday the 21st of March, three teams from Coolah Central School went to Dunedoo to represent our 
school in David Peachey/ Russell Richardson. Each team had three to four games and everyone played very 
well. There was a lot of sportsmanship shown from every team and from their opponents. The Year 3/4 team, 
coached by Chris Kearney, were undefeated in all 3 of their games. The Year 5/6 girls, coached by Chantelle 
Burgess and Hugh Wesley, played very well, winning 2 out of the 3 games they played and for some of the 
girls, this was their first time playing Rugby League. The Year 5/6 boys, coached by Steven Burgess, played 
hard and some of the games were very physical. They won 2 out of the 4 games they played.  
 

A big thank you to Steve, Chantelle, Chris and Hugh for coaching the teams and a big thank you to all the 
parents for travelling and taking their children to the day. 
 

Written by Tom and Isaac 



Secondary  

Homework Centre 
 

The Secondary Homework Centre 

will be operating at the following 

times in the Computer Room. 
 

Mondays - 1.30pm to 2.00pm 

Tuesdays - 1.30pm to 2.00pm 

Wednesdays - 1.30pm to 2.00pm 

Thursdays - 3.00pm to 5.00pm 
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CCS Calendar of Events -  Week 10A 

April  
Wed 3rd 

Secondary Winter Trials - Armidale 

Thurs 4th Year 7 - Wellington Caves 

Fri 5th Primary North West Soccer 

David Peachey/Russell Richardson Cup 
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Our P&C will be holding an Easter egg raffle which will be drawn on 
Friday 12th April 2019 at the conclusion of the Parade.  
 
Donations of Easter eggs will be greatly appreciated and these may 
be sent into the office before the Easter Hat Parade. 
 
Please return all raffle tickets with money and donated eggs to the front 
office. 
 
Tickets will be available to purchase at the door from the P&C. 

 Name: 
……………………….. 
 
……………………….. 
Phone 
………………………... 

CCS P&C Easter 
Raffle Drawn 12th 
April 2019 

$1 per 

ticket 

 Name: 
……………………….. 
 
……………………….. 
Phone 
………………………... 

CCS P&C Easter 
Raffle Drawn 12th 
April 2019 

$1 per 

ticket 

 Name: 
……………………….. 
 
……………………….. 
Phone 
………………………... 

CCS P&C Easter 
Raffle Drawn 12th 
April 2019 

$1 per 

ticket 

 Name: 
……………………….. 
 
……………………….. 
Phone 
………………………... 

CCS P&C Easter 
Raffle Drawn 12th 
April 2019 

$1 per 

ticket 

 Name: 
……………………….. 
 
……………………….. 
Phone 
………………………... 

CCS P&C Easter 
Raffle Drawn 12th 
April 2019 

$1 per 

ticket 

Coolah Central School 

Invites 

Parents & Carers 
to our 

Kindergarten to Year 6 Easter Hat Parade 

on 

Friday 12th April 2019 at 12.00 Noon 

Venue:  School Hall 
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 Name: 
……………………….. 
 
……………………….. 
Phone 
………………………... 

CCS P&C Wood 
Raffle Drawn 12th 
April 2019 

$2 per 

ticket 

 Name: 
……………………….. 
 
……………………….. 
Phone 
………………………... 

CCS P&C Wood 
Raffle Drawn 12th 
April 2019 

$2 per 

ticket 

 Name: 
……………………….. 
 
……………………….. 
Phone 
………………………... 

CCS P&C Wood 
Raffle Drawn 12th 
April 2019 

$2 per 

ticket 

 Name: 
……………………….. 
 
……………………….. 
Phone 
………………………... 

CCS P&C Wood 
Raffle Drawn 12th 
April 2019 

$2 per 

ticket 

 Name: 
……………………….. 
 
……………………….. 
Phone 
………………………... 

CCS P&C Wood 
Raffle Drawn  12th 
April 2019 

$2 per 

ticket 
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P&C News  

The P&C AGM was held on the Tuesday 19th March at 6.30pm: 
 

Newly elected Committee: 
President: Andrew Thomas  
Vice President: Kathy Rhindfleish 
2nd Vice President: Torie Martin 
Secretary: Alli Mudford 
Treasurer: Lucinda Miller 
Public Officer: Lucinda Miller 
Congratulations to all office bearers we have an exciting year ahead.   
 

At the next meeting there will be a planning session at the next meeting 
to work out our priorities for 2019 for fundraising. 
 

MEETINGS 3rd Tuesday of the Month.  Next meeting will be held on the 
Tuesday 21st May at 6.30pm 
 

FIREWOOD RAFFLE  
$2 per ticket available at HAYNES CRT or at the front office.  To be drawn at 
the end of term assembly on Friday 12th April 2019. 
 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
Rockn at the Racecourse 13th April 2pm –
12am in the coffee van  - if you can help 
please see Lucinda Miller. 
 

Hartwood Country Music Festival Easter 
long weekend  19th, 20th and 21st April —
the P&C will be catering lunch and will have 
the  coffee van if you can donate a few hours 

it would be greatly appreciated! 
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Ensuring the future of our children with support from the following sponsors 

 

Ph: 63771128 Mobile: 0428771128 

28ft Table top Truck and 20ft Trailer 

Stock, hay & General Freight 

Hassle free - no jobs a worry 

Fax 02 6377 1034 

 

Keyhaze 
PTY LTD 

63771549 
0429771549 

 

www.coolahsportingclub.com.au 

Phone: 63771222 

 

Mobile Phone 0427 836 076 

Luxury Mini Bus & Coach Service 

Day/Overnight/Extended Charters 

www.gracecoaches.com.au 

 

Henry & Kate 
Thompson 


